
 

Presidentõs Message 
 
Since I mentioned the Symposium, I will begin by saying that this year's 
Symposium Committee is doing a great job in getting all of the parts put together 
for the big event on January 28 & 29.  There have been a few requests for 
volunteers for the set-up, camera operators, room assistants, tear down and 
Banquet/Auction helpers.  If you want to enhance your experience and that of the 
other attendees, then please step forward and lend a hand!  There will be plenty 
of opportunities to sign-up to handle a small portion of the needs, so please step 
forward and do your part to help. 
 
Remember, the December meeting will be held at Woodcraft on December 7th.  
Please Do Not show up at the Children's Home as they will be having a 
Christmas Party of their own!  We will do our regular club meeting at Woodcraft, 
without the set demonstration - you may get a chance to see some new tools or 
get the Woodcraft folks to explain some of the finer points of that 19" Bandsaw 
you have your eye on or even take an opportunity to write the sku numbers down 
on your Christmas list!  Join us for Pizza after the meeting at Nashville Pizza.  
The TAW will pay for the pizza, members pay for their drinks. 
 
At the January 4th meeting, we will be accepting Scholarship applications - that is 
the deadline!  If you are interested in taking a class, then get your application at 
the TAW Website - www.tnwoodturners.org and get it in by January 4th! 
 
With Christmas right around the corner, there are plenty of last minute items to 
make or you may be in the midst of getting those last few Christmas projects 
completed, if so, good for you and your gift recipients!  If you need some help or 
want to get away from the house so you can turn in secret, please join us for the 
December Turn-In On December 11 from 8:00AM-1:00PM.  This may be a way 
for you to get over the hump on getting ready for the Holiday! 
 
Let's hope that the snow arrives with Christmas! (and leaves really quickly and 
that we have a really beautiful week of weather for our symposium!!) I hope you 
have a wonderful holiday season!  Be safe! 
 
Ray 
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Important dates to 

remember: 

December  Meeting ï Dec 7 

Saturday Turn In ï Dec 11 

TAW Symposium ï 

Jan 28 - 29, 2011 

 

Tennessee Association of Woodturners 

 

http://www.tnwoodturners.org/
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Club MeetingðTuesday Dec 7 
 

The TAW December 7 meeting will be held at the 
Woodcraft Store in Franklin.  We will meet at 7:00 
pm.  Bring your instant gallery items to show off.  
After a short business meeting we will go next door 
to the Pizza place.  The club will pay for the pizza, 
drinks will be your responsibility.  This is also a 
good opportunity to make your Christmas wish list. 
 
 
 

Saturday Turn-In ð December 11 
 
The next Saturday Turn-In will be December 11 

at the TBCH workshop from 8:00 am ï 1:00 pm.  If 
you need help with a project or sharpening a tool 
come by and someone will be there to help you.   

 

 

 

TAW Membership Renewal 
 
It is time to renew your TAW membership for 
2011.  Credit card payments can be made via 
paypal on the TAW website 
www.tnwoodturners.org/membership.  Check 
and cash renewals can be made at the TAW 
meeting or mailed to Tennessee Association of 
Woodturners, P.O. Box 158296, Nashville, TN  
37215.  TAW membership is $25.00. 
 
 
 
 

TAW Nominating Committee 
 
Terms of the current TAW officers will expire 
February 28, 2011. If you are interested in being 
considered for any of the officer positions, or wish 
to nominate someone please contact Ray 
Sandusky ï rsandusky@comcast.net, Mike Zinser 
ï mike.zinser@yahoo.com, or Stephen Campbell ï 
steveanddonnac@comcast.net . Positions are 
President, Vice-President, Treasurer, and 
Secretary/Newsletter. 
 
 

2010 Tentative Schedule and 

Calendar of Events 
 

Club Projects 
 
December 10 & 11, 2010 ï The Factory Mall, 
Franklin, TN, for TBCH 
Other December (dates TBA) ï for TBCH 
Christmas Fund 
January 4, 2011 ï Deadline for submitting 2011 
Scholarship Application 
January 28th & 29th, 2011 ï 23rd Annual 
Symposium  
 

Club Meeting Programs 
 
December 7 ï Meeting at the Woodcraft Store ï 

Franklin, TN. 
January 4 ï Len Reinhardt & Deryl Duerï Lenôs 
Thin Wall Turning from his Binh Pho Scholarship 
Class  
February 1 ï Ron Ferreira ï Small Finial Box 
March 8 ï Len Reinhardt & Deryl Duer ï Lenôs 
Surface Decoration - a Continuation from his Binh 
Pho Scholarship Class 
 

Saturday Sessions  
 
(8:00 am to 1:00 pm unless otherwise specified) 
These sessions are conducted to help with turning 
issues you may be encountering. Hopefully we will 
have enough established turners to help each 
newcomer attending. We want to have the 
seasoned turners provide guidance on tool 
sharpening, chucking, proper tool use and any 
other questions that arise.  Please join us.  
 
December 11 
January 8 
February 5 
March 5 
 
Club Sawdust Trail ï 
 
Please volunteer your shop for a Saturday morning 
visit.  Contact Mike Zinser to discuss. 615/292-8652 
home or 615/480-3025 cell or 

www.mike.zinser@yahoo.com.  
 

http://www.tnwoodturners.org/membership
mailto:rsandusky@comcast.net
mailto:mike.zinser@yahoo.com
mailto:steveanddonnac@comcast.net
http://www.mike.zinser@yahoo.com/
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Minutes of the Meeting ðNov 4 
Ray Sandusky called the meeting to order 
There were 47 members present 
Irby Stanley, Jim Sipes, Cecil Ward, Chuck 
Hendrix, and Alan Trammel were visitors. 
Jerry Wingate, Bob Mosley and Jeff Hicks are new 
members. 
Mike Zinser  stated that we still need volunteers for 
officer positions for the 2011 TAW election. 
Christmas ornament sales will benefit Tennessee 
Baptist Childrenôs Home 
TAW has a display at the Hermitage Library 
Jerry Weygandt gave a symposium update. 
Len Reinhardt is the symposium setup crew chief ï 
needs volunteers. 
David Sapp gave an update on Turn for the Troops 
 

Nov  Demonstrator 
Ornament demonstrations: 

Bill Summar ï inside out ornaments 
Mike Zinser ï finial for sea urchins 

Ray Sandusky ï three part hollow form globe 
Andy Woodard ï detailed small ornament 

Brian Clarry ï birdhouse 
Ron Ferreira ï golf ball ornament 

 

 

 

 

 

Instant Gallery 

Bill Summars ï Inside outside table 
Bob Myer ï segmented and carved 
Brevard Haynes ï Walnut bowl 

 
Jerry Prosise ï burl vase 
Jerry Prosise ï natural edge 
Joe Sappington ï platter 

 

 

Joe Sappington ï bowl 
Ray Sandusky ï pens 
Ray Sandusky ï pencil box 

 

Ray Sandusky - ornament 
Ron Sanda ï lidded box 
Ron Sanda ï lidded box 
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Instant Gallery continued 

Brian Clarry ï rose engine bowl 
Kent Mosely ï natural edge bowl 
Kent Mosely ï vase with inserts 

Kent Mosely- natural edge goblet 
Kent Mosely ï platter 
Kent Mosely ï two piece covered dish 

Kent Mosely ï Nemo 
Mike Zinser- platter 
Mike Zinser - platter 

 
 
 

TAW 2011 Scholarships 
Applications for TAW 2011 scholarships are due 
January 4, 2010.  You can turn in your scholarship 
application at the TAW meeting, mail it to the TAW 
address which is on the last page of the newsletter 
or email the form to woodwackerjeff@aol.com.  Go 
to the TAW web site and find details and a form on 
the membership tab.  You can also find the 
scholarship form included in this newsletter. 

 
 
 

Christmas Fund Sale for the 
Tennessee Baptist Childrenôs Home 

We began selling your donated items for the 
Tennessee Baptist Childrenôs Home Christmas 
Fund at the Holiday Bazaar at the Williamson 
County Ag Expo Center on November 6th and 7th. 
We sold $491.00 for the weekend and the funds 
were delivered to the TBCH less $200.00 retained 
to make change at future sales.  When you read 
this we will have been to the Centennial Holiday 
Show (Centennial High School-Franklin, TN) on 
November 20th and 21st and will be at Jesse 
Fosterôs church in Clarksville November 28th and at 
The Factory Mall, Franklin, TN, on December 10th 
and 11th. We are continuing to look for other selling 
venues.  Any ideas, please contact me. 
 
As a TAW member, we request that you turn at 
least two Christmas ornaments and/or any other 
turned items for the sale so we will have both a 
variety of inventory to choose from and an 
adequate supply. It will not be too late if you bring 
them to the December meeting 
 
If you are turning something intended for 
children, please DO NOT apply any kind of finish 
but rather sand and burnish the item.  There has 
been restrictive legislation regarding paints/finishes 
for any item intended for childrenôs use.   
 
When you decide on your Christmas giving this 
year, please consider a donation to the Tennessee 
Baptist Childrenôs Home General Fund.  If you do 
so, let them know you are a member of the 
Tennessee Association of Woodturners and you 
appreciate their allowing us to hold our meetings at 
their facility during the year.  
 
Tennessee Baptist Childrenôs Home 
Attention: Kelly Campbell 
1310 Franklin Road 
Brentwood, TN 37027 

 
Mike Zinser 
mike.zinser@yahoo.com 
615/292-8652 h 
615/480-3025 c 
 
 
 
 

mailto:mike.zinser@yahoo.com
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Save the Date 

January 28
th

 and 29
th

, 2011 
 

Tennessee Association of Woodturners 
23rd Annual Woodturning Symposium 

Radisson Opryland Hotel 
Nashville, Tennessee 

 
Molly Winton 

Michael Mocho 
Bill Grumbine 
Stuart Batty 

 
Details available at www.tnwoodturners.org  

 
 

Featured Symposium Demonstrator 
Stuart Batty grew 
up in Newcastle, 
England and 
presently lives in 
Boulder, 
Colorado.  He 
began turning at 
the age of 10 
under the expert 
tutelage of his 
father Allan Batty, 
an internationally 

recognized turner and teacher.  At the age of 16 
Stuart joined the professional ranks as spindle 
turner and teacher in his fatherôs workshop.  At age 
18 he became the in-house teacher and 
woodturning demonstrator at Craft Supplies Ltd. in 
England and a tool tester for Robert Sorby Tools.  
While working for Craft Supplies Ltd. he helped set 
up their first sawmill, as well as being their buyer for 
exotic woods.  Stuart then went on to set up six 
additional sawmills in five African countries, which 
included Cameroon, Nigeria, Tanzania, South 
Africa, and Madagascar. 

 Stuartôs style of 
woodturning is a development of 
an old orthodox British 
woodturning style.  He uses very 
simple tools and grinds, these 
enable him to create his pieces 
and to teach to his students.  

Stuart has now been teaching woodturning for over 
27 years to over 4,000 students in 12 different 
countries. 
 One does not see any carving or surface 
texturing in or on Stuartôs artwork.  It is pure lathe 
made.  He specializes in bowls with corners, deep 
thin tall bowls, very thin goblets and a variety of 
boxes.  Stuartôs work has been depicted on the 
covers of many 
magazines and catalogs 
since 1980 and has 
some of his artwork in 
the White House 
permanent collection. 
 
 
 

Coming Attraction 
 

Johannes Michelsen  
The TAW is bringing Johannes Michelsen to 
Nashville March 4, 2011 for a full day wood hat 
demonstration.  Johannes will demonstrate how to 
turn a full size wood hat and a mini size wood hat.  
The cost for the full day demonstration including 
lunch will be $25.00.  You can pay and register 
through the TAW website 
www.tnwoodturners.org/events or mail your check 

to the TAW address.  In 
addition there will be 
limited opportunities for 
hands on classes March 5-
6.  Johannes will be at the 
Woodcraft Store in 
Franklin, TN on March 5 for 
a hands on mini hat making 
class.  Cost of the day long 

hands on class is $175.00 plus a $50.00 materials 
fee.  Participants should plan on bringing their own 
tools and eye protection.  Register now for this 
class as space is limited to 8 students.  For more 
details contact the Woodcraft Store at 615-599-
9638.  

http://www.tnwoodturners.org/
http://www.tnwoodturners.org/events
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October 30 Sawdust Trail 
The October 30 Sawdust Trail took us to Paul 
Campanisô workshop.  Paul demonstrated his 
bandsaw mill and his large sawmill. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

SHOP LIGHTING AND AGING 
Author:  Barry N. Turner 

   I built my 24ô X 24ô shop about 35+ years ago.  
Drywall was installed, but was not finished or 
painted.  Lighting was provided by two 8-foot 
fluorescent fixtures, with two T-12 tubes in each 
fixture.  For several years, I found this lighting to be 
quite adequate. 
   According to results of studies reported in an 
article by the Eye Digest of the University of Illinois, 
our vision changes as we age, even in the absence 
of eye diseases like cataracts or glaucoma.  One of 
these vision changes involves how the pupil of the 
eye responds to changes in lighting.  The pupil 
opening of the normal eye enlarges in dim lighting 
situations to allow more light to reach the retina.  As 
we grow older, our pupils dilate less and less in 
response to dim light.  As an example, Eye Digest 
reports that the eye of a 20-year old receives six 
times as much light as an 80-year old in the same 

dim lighting situation.  The effect is the same as if 
the older person were wearing sunglasses. 
For detailed tasks like needlework, reading or 
woodturning, an older person requires more lighting 
than a younger person would, to perform the same 
task.  I have noticed this change with my own 
vision.  In addition, after a few years, unpainted 
drywall begins to darken and become less 
reflective, causing the lighting within the room to 
appear even dimmer.   
   To address this issue in my own shop, I 
approached from two different angles.  First, I had 
the walls and ceilings finished and painted white.  
White walls and ceilings reflect much more light 
than dull, gray, unpainted drywall.  Then, I replaced 
my old T-12 fixtures (1 İò diameter tubes) with 
new, more efficient, T-8 fixtures (1ò diameter 
tubes).  I also added two additional T-8 fixtures.   
Ideally, I would have installed two more 8-foot 
fixtures, but my overhead garage door tracks 
prevented that.  My old fixtures used 8-foot 
fluorescent tubes.  The new fixtures, although still 
8-feet long, utilize 4-foot bulbs.  The shorter bulbs 
are much easier to handle and less prone to 
accidental breakage.   
   Although my results were not verified with a light 
meter, there is a dramatic improvement in the 
general lighting level in my shop.  In addition, I use 
a single Moffat light with a 100-watt halogen bulb 
on my lathe and additional task lighting on my 
grinders, drill press and band saw.  
   Lighting is one important aspect of a workshop 
that is often not given adequate attention.  If this is 
true for your shop, please consider upgrading the 
lighting in your shop.  Your eyes will appreciate 
your efforts.  Your quality of work may improve.  
You may notice less eyestrain.  Better lighting may 
even increase the level of safety in your shop.   
   In closing, I am not a lighting expert in any sense 
of the word, nor, do I pretend to have any special 
medical training in the physiology or diseases of the 
eye.  I am writing only about my experiences, in my 
own shop, and the results I achieved.  Much 
additional information is available on the internet for 
calculating the number of light fixtures required to 
illuminate a particular space.   
 
Reference: 
http://www.agingeye.net/visionbasics/theagingeye.p
hp , The Eye Digest, University of Illinois, Eye and 
Ear Infirmary.  
 

http://www.agingeye.net/visionbasics/theagingeye.php
http://www.agingeye.net/visionbasics/theagingeye.php
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Know your TAW History 
Our first president was 
Charles Alvis. A small group 
started the TAW in his living 
room near I 65 and Harding 
Place. Helga Winter, John 
Jordan, Jack and Dick Hoos, 
and Burton Fielder were at 
the first gathering. They 
discussed the idea of 
forming a chapter of the 
AAW here in the Nashville 
area. They decided to move 

forward and submitted the paper work to be an 
official chapter on December 10, 1987. Our TAW 
was the 11th chapter of the AAW. Today there are 
332 chapters! 
 
At the same time they had the vision to start 
bringing in out of town turners so all of the 
members could continue learning. They started 
having annual symposia at the Appalachian Center 
for Crafts. It later moved to Arrowmont, and then to 
the Radisson where it continues today. I think the 
TAW has had annual symposiums longer than any 
other club in the AAW. Once Charles discovered 
woodturning it changed his life. Coming out of the 
corporate world he knew he wanted to do 
something with wood in retirement. A picture in a 
book proved to be pivotal. He saw a cradle that was 
made totally from turned components. He was able 
to make it from that picture. I think he was trying to 
hint to his children that he was ready for some 
grandchildren. 
 
He told his wife Jeanne, ñI need to learn more 
about this, I wonder if I could take some classes in 
woodturning?ò Fortunately Jean knew about 
Arrowmont and suggested he go there. Charles 
studied with a teacher that none of us would know 
but it got him started. He wasnôt sure he wanted to 
stay when he got there but he met Myron Curtis, 
another student in his class. Charles decided to 
stick it out and how fortunate for all of the 
woodturners who have benefited from his local and 
national leadership. 
 
 ñWoodturning unleashed creativity in him that he 
didnôt know he had and it changed him for the 
better. It became the focus of his retirement. He 
started mentoring people early because he loved it 

so much and wanted to share with othersò said 
Jeanne. He had been having trouble with high 
blood pressure and his new hobby changed that. 
His doctor was impressed. 
 
Charles was the president of the TAW when I 
joined in 1993. He kept a careful eye on our 
organization even after he stepped down. He was 
elected to the board of the AAW in 1994 and was 
the president in 1996 and 1997.   
 
So with only the common love we all share for 
woodturning, Charles went from a meeting in his 
living room, which led to the creation of the TAW, to 
serving four years as a board member and finally 
as the president of the AAW.  
 
Pat Matranga 
Loyal TAW member since 1993 
 
 
 

Woodworking Links 
American Association of Woodturners 
www.woodturner.org  
Arrowmont School of Arts & Crafts, Gatlinburg, 
TN, www.arrowmont.org 1-865-436-5860  
Duck River Woodturners Club, Columbia, TN 
www.duckriverwoodturners.com  
Tri-State Woodturners Club, Chattanooga, TN 
www.tristatewoodturners.org  
Woodturning Resources 
www.woodcentral.com 
John C Campbell Folk School, Brasstown, NC   
www.folkschool.org  
Appalachian Center for Crafts, Smithville, TN 
www.tntech.edu/craftcenter 
Wood Central 
www.woodcentral.com 
Sawmill Creek 
www.sawmillcreek.org 
Woodcraft 
www.woodcraft.com 
Got Wood? 
www.turningblanks.net 

John Jordan 
www.johnjordanwoodturning.com  
 
 
 
 

http://www.woodturner.org/
../August%202010/June%202010/2009%20newsletters/july%202009/June%202009/April%202009/March%202009/december%202008/www.arrowmont.org
http://www.duckriverwoodturners.com/
http://www.tristatewoodturners.org/
http://www.woodcentral.com/
http://www.folkschool.org/
http://www.tntech.edu/craftcenter
http://www.woodcentral.com/
http://www.sawmillcreek.org/
http://www.woodcraft.com/
http://www.turningblanks.net/
http://www.johnjordanwoodturning.com/
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Hermitage Library Display 
TAW members have their work displayed at the 
Hermitage Library.  Special thanks to Bill Tucker for 
coordinating this display. 

 
 

 
 
 

Members Q & A 
Q1 - I need advice on what to do with my turnings 
that crack and come apart. like Too good to throw 
away, but not good enough to sell as art?  Mike Z 
suggested "bowties", or "dutchmen", but I thought 
of copper or brass wire stitching after gluing up 
leaving about a 1/4" gap between the pieces. 
Suggestions, please, and please don't say "pitch it!"  
Fred Wray 
Please send your suggestions to Jeff Brockett 
woodwackerjeff@aol.com.  
 
 

Item for Sale 

Craftsman 12 inch band saw 7 inch resaw capacity 
½ horsepower motor Includes new 3/8 inch blade 
runs very well $175.00  Contact Jerry Prosise 484-
1710 (cell) 
 

Christmas Ornament Sale 
The TAW held the first Christmas ornament sale at 
the Williamson County Ag Expo Center.   

 
 
 

Ray Presents Pens 
Ray gives pens to 2nd 
Lieutenant Sterling 
Perkins, USMC for the 
members of his unit as he 
goes off to his Officer 
Training Program in 
October 
 
 

 

From the Editor 
Articles are due Friday December 17 for the 

December newsletter and should be submitted to 
woodwackerjeff@aol.com . 
Members Projects - If you have a woodturning 
project that you would like to showcase to our club 
members, you can send me detailed information 
about your project with pictures.   
Members Questions and Answers - Members are 
asked to submit wood turning, finishing, and tool 
questions for our resident experts to answer.  There 
are no dumb questions; someone else in the club 
may have had the same question. 
Classified ads for woodworking related items are 

free to members.  Send detailed information with 
pictures. 
Wood to turn ï Do you have wood, need wood or 
know about wood that is available for turning?  Let 
me know and I will pass it along 

mailto:woodwackerjeff@aol.com
mailto:woodwackerjeff@aol.com
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